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Fellow Pensioners, 
 
At our March 20th meeting we had 26 members 
present with 16 joining us for lunch. Lucky 
winners of the door prizes were Bill Mahoney and 
Gary Cook who received $22.00 each and our 
association received $22.00. Expenses for the 
month were $50.00 to the National Association 
for our yearly dues and $192.00 to the Legion for 
16 meals. On March 22nd I deposited $270.00. 
We currently have $110.00 cash on hand and our 
Bank balance is $6891.01. 
 
Our Bowling club balance is $5942.70 
 
Nick Dionne  
Secretary/Treasurer 
 
 
 
 
 

Secretary/Treasurer’s Report 

 

- Useful Internet links – 
 

Find your member of Parliament at : 
https://www.ourcommons.ca/members/en/search 
 
Find your member of Provincial Parliament 
at : 
https://www.ola.org/en/members/current 
 
City of London site at: 
https://london.ca/ 
 
National Council of Canadian Pacific 
Pensioner’s Associations at: 
https://cp-pensioners.com/about/ 

Hello everyone, 
 
Hello everyone, 
Here it is April already. I hope everyone had a 
nice Easter holiday weekend with family and 
friends. Welcome back home to those returning 
from the south.  
 
I hope to see everyone at our meeting on 
Monday, April 17th. 
 
Tom Sonier 
President 
 
 

OBITUARIES 
 

Charles David Rath 
 

https://lfpress.remembering.ca/obituary/charles-rath-1087444324 
 

President’s Report 
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   BOWLING NEWS 
 
April 18th will be the final day of regular play for the 2023 season.  All the individual prize winners along with 
the high team single and triple winners will be determined at this point. Our playoff scheduled for April 25th 
will determine division A, division B and second place team winners as well as this year’s League Champions. 
The league Champions receive the "Canadian Pacific Recreation Club of London Bowling League, W.E.McGill  
Superintendent London Division" trophy established September 18 1939. Quite a history!!   
 
The very best of luck to everyone competing for prizes to be awarded Tuesday May 2nd at our annual 
banquet.     
 
We had a great year and thank everyone for making the year a success especially my fellow executive 
members, President Eugene Goneau and Treasurer Nick Dionne. Couldn't have done it without you! If 
anyone is interested in joining us at Fleetway next fall please let any one of us on the Executive know so we 
can get you added to the list. You can sign up to be either a regular full time bowler or as a spare. As a spare 
you will be able to bowl most weeks as you wish. We will get you on a team as a regular bowler as soon as an 
opening comes up. The day and time will stay the same as Tuesday at 12:45 PM (12:30 for practice).  Love to 
see you there!!   
 
Marie Swallow,  
League Secretary  

 

The Bowling Alley 

 

Editor’s note - During last meeting a member asked whether the font size could be 
enlarged for easier reading. You’ll note, hopefully, that this edition has an 
increased size of font from the previous 10.5 to 12. Should anyone one have any 
suggestions for improvement in the newsletter, please feel free to contact the 
executive with any ideas you may have. 
 
Steve Keene 
Editor  
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